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Happy New Year!  

 

Hereõs to 2017! With a beautiful winter wonderland going on in 

the Landing, we are looking forward to a promising new year 

and all the wonders that mother nature has in store for us.  

 

Your Cooper Landing Chamber Board is in the final stages of 

approving our 2017 Upper Kenai Visitors Guide. The electronic 

version will be uploaded to our current website by January 

20th, and weõll encourage all our members to share our  

E-edition with this seasons prospective visitors. Printed copies 

will be on hand by the end of this month, with full distribution 

throughout south central Alaska by April to meet our early 

spring visitors.  

 

We realize that many folks wear multiple hats in our small  

community, but we are still seeking a few new board members 

to join the Chamber. If you are interested, please contact me 

personally and be sure to attend our next Chamber meeting 

on January 16th to become acquainted with our processes.  

 

Lastly, and very importantly ñweõd like to recognize the follow-

ing as new members to the Chamber ñAlaska Outdoor  

Woodstoves and 5 Dogs Fishing.  Please join us in wishing them 

a warm welcome to our Chamber and doing business in the 

Landing.  

 

Cheers Everyone! Stay Warm!  
 

 

                                          Stephanie Lesmeister, President  

New Cooper Landing Chamber Members for 2017  

Alaska Outdoor Woodstoves ñ5 Dogs Fishing 
 

New Upper Kenai Visitor Guide Advertisers for 2017  

Alaska Outdoor Woodstoves ñGwinsñKenai Cache Outfitters  

Kenai Kayak Company -Ravn Alaska  

Turnagain Kayak & Coffee House (Hope)  

Wildmans  



Cooper Landing  

Chamber of Commerce  
 

Community Events Happening in the Landing  
 

 

CLES Board Meeting  

Tuesday, January 2 nd, 2017 at 6:00 pm  

Cooper Landing Emergency Services Building  

 

Cooper Landing Chamber & VB Meeting  
Monday, January16th, 2017  

10:30 am Board Meeting  

12:00 noon Open to General Public  

Sunrise 
 

Cooper Landing PAC Meeting  
Wednesday, January 18th, 2017 at 12:30 pm  

Cooper Landing School  
 
 

 

 Wildmanõs Hours              
 

Open 7 Days a Week  

7:00 am to 9:00 pm  
 

Come in and eat lunch  

with us or take it to go!  

 

Enjoy Wildmanõs fried chicken made to 

order or try out our awesome chicken  

 fingers & jojos!  

Community Announcements and Meeting Notices!  
 

Does your local organization meet monthly? Are you a Chamber member and have a new service, 

product or an upcoming event? Submit them to your Chamber and weõll get them in our monthly 

newsletter and put them on our Facebook page! We have over 150 strong business contacts for our 

newsletter (including local chambers and visitor centers) and over 1700 followers on FB. Plus our 

newsletter is uploaded on to our website, so your information is reaching online search engines too!  

Locals know that our lovely Post Office graciously hangs our monthly calendar for us as well for all to 

see when they come thru to get their mail.  To make sure we have accurate information, we need 

to hear from you!! Send announcements, meeting dates, specials, etc. to  

info@cooperlandingchamber.com by our monthly due date and weõll be sure to get it into our 

Gem Newsletter. The next submission due date for the February Gem is January 27th, 2017.  
 

Take advantage of your Chamber Membership Benefits! Each member receives promotional insert 

in our Gem Newsletter with their membership.  One promotional insert in the electronically formatted 

Gem Newsletter per year (must be in jpg or pdf format).  Additional ads or inserts run $15 per  

placement.   Inserts are due on the 20 th of each month. Want more than one?  

Contact the Chamber for rates that apply at info@cooperlandingchamber.com.  



Cooper Landing Emergency Services  

 

Cooper Landing Emergency Services Update:  
 

As many in the community are aware, Cooper Landing Emer-

gency Services (CLES) has been relying heavily on volunteers 

from outside the community to provide ambulance services.  

For the first time, we are paying an outside EMT contractor, 

Megan Nathe, to be on call Monday through Friday through the end of February.  If you 

get a chance, please welcome Megan to our wonderful community.  
 

Quick Update:  

§ We urge business owners and those doing hiring for the upcoming summer season to 

keep CLES in mind when interviewing.  Please let those applicants know we always 

appreciate new volunteers!  

§ One of the rooms in the CLES building has been made into a bunk room so there is a 

comfortable spot for volunteers from outside the community to sleep.  Thank you to 

Carrie and John Williams for taking up that task.  

§ We are seeking funding to create a òbunkhouseó that would house volunteers who 

come from out of town.  Our idea is to have a small self -contained building with  

§ sleeping quarters, restroom, and kitchenette.  Our hope is this would be available year 

round.  

§ EMT training will take place this winter.  Announcements will be coming out on the  

§ Crier.  If interested, please contact one of the Directors listed at the bottom of this  

§ update.  

§ The new scheduling system has made it much easier for the EMTs and Ambulance 

drivers to plan for days they can commit to.  This is all done on line and is perhaps the 

biggest step forward this department has made in years.  A big thank you to Cheryl 

James for getting this implemented and thank you to Jessica Roper for keeping it up 

to date.  

§ A training schedule has been set up for the year so that volunteers can better plan to 

be available for required/optional training dates.  

§ Area and residential locations in our òCLES locations bookó have been updated  

§ helping to make our response times quicker and more accurate.  This includes  

      helicopter landing zones.  Thank you Phil Weber for this most recent of your many  

      contributions.  

§ Megan Nathe, our new EMT contractor, along with Lori Tyler our acting Ambulance 

Chief, has created an inventory system that will ultimately keep our medical supplies 

at the levels needed as well as current.  Ordering supplies should be much easier in 

the future.  

§ New AED Defibrillators have been placed at both Sunrise and and Wildmanõs.   

§ We are checking into moving our repeater site to the top of Mt. Cecil Rhode to better 

service the entire area.   

 

The following are the current board members for CLES: Ed Holsten, Russel Stewart,  

Charlotte Osowiecki, George Anderson, Carrie Williams, Theo Lexmond, and Dan  

Michels.  Contact any of us if you have questions or concerns.  May you have a joyous 

and safe Holiday Season!  
 



Cooper Landing Community School Update  
 

 

Creative, Crafty, Community! :  

Need time, space, and like -minded individuals to craft with?   Weekly 

crafting club meets  (most)  Saturdays   at the Community Hall,  10am - 

2pm.   This is a time for crafters to get together and be inspired by one an-

other.   Bring your own supplies or be motivated by the projects going on 

around you!   Arrive ready to share ideas or materials.   Our goal is to elimi-

nate waste, especially here in the crafting world.   This group will give you 

a reason to use up extra crafting supplies and have a care -free time with the community.   Bounce 

ideas off of one another!   Be  

prepared to clean up afterwards.   Everyone is welcome.   Children are may attend, as long as they 

are accompanied by an adult.Check  http://cooperlandinghall.webs.com/apps/calendar/  for 

specific dates.    
 

Yoga :  

Mondays,  4:30 pm, Community Hall.   Join others who want to continue with yoga this winter, in the 

absence of a teacher.   Yoga by video!   No fee, but donations appreciated.  
 

Tot Time:   

Mondays and Wednesdays, when school is in session,  11am.   Bring your kids to the school gym for 

some play time with their friends.  
 

Cooper Landing Cooperative Preschool:    

Fridays 10am -12pm, Cooper Landing School portable classroom . 

Bring: outside play gear for kiddos, cup or water bottle and dish/plate that can stay at preschool 

for snack time.     

Parent duties:   one scheduled teacher, one scheduled helper, and one additional unscheduled 

parent for each week (for a total of three adults).   Everyone else feel free to drop off your kiddo. 

(Youõre encouraged!  Go have fun!)  

Cost :  Boxed curriculum and non -perishable snack supply will be purchased this week.   Cost will be 

split between all parents once we know the total.  

Questions:   Contact Jen 229 -3421  jenbelisle96@gmail.com  
 

Booty Camp Fitness Class:   

Monday, Wednesday,  Friday,  3:30pm - 4:30pm, Cooper Landing School gym.   Melissa Fish, a certi-

fied personal trainer, will be leading you to meet your goals with high intensity intervals and meta-

bolic conditioning drills. Same great price,  $5 drop ins,  $35 for 10 session punch card. Wear non -

marking sneakers, and leave your excuses behind.  
 

Volleyball:   

Thursdays from  6pm to 8pm, at the Cooper Landing School gymnasium.   Please wear clean, non -

marking shoes and be prepared to help with cleanup.  
 

Book Club :  

7pm  at Cooper Landing Community Library. Coming up:  

January 13  - Euphoria  by Lily King (call or email for location)  

February 10  The Luminaries  by  Eleanor Catton  

March 17  - The Swans of Fifth Avenu e by  Melanie Benjamin  

April 21  - The Story Hour by Thrity Umrigar  

For more information, contact Virginia Morgan at  tommyginny@arctic.net  or 595-3094. 
 

Interested in teaching/hosting a class or event in the community, or have a  

 recommendation?   Contact Deb at carlsons@arctic.net  with your ideas.   

http://cooperlandinghall.webs.com/apps/calendar/
https://www.facebook.com/?ref=tn_tnmn
https://www.facebook.com/?ref=tn_tnmn
mailto:tommyginny@arctic.net



